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PRESS RELEASE 

04 JUNE 2024 

 

CUA- GOV'T MUST PROVIDE CLEAN WATER TO ALL COMMUNITIES IN PH 
 
Union of Local Authorities of the Philippines president and Quirino governor Dax Cua urged the 
government to "go all-out" in efforts to provide clean water to communities around the country 
to help prevent the outbreak of disease. 
 
This, as the Department of Health recently reported that 773 cholera cases have been recorded 
this year in different parts of the country as of March 11.  
 
The health department also tallied 3,756 cholera cases, with 19 deaths since 2023 until March 
31 this year.  
 
"Clean water is crucial in preventing the outbreak of diseases such as cholera and typhoid fever. 
This is why the government should prioritize providing access to clean water to all Filipinos," 
said Cua. 
 
Cua underlined the role that water and sanitation facilities play in preventing water-borne 
diseases, particularly in poorer communities. 
 
He urged the executive and legislative branches to ensure that appropriate agencies receive 
proper funding to bridge the gap in access to clean water in the country. 
 
The National Water Resources Board said last year that about 11 million Filipino families still 
lack access to clean water.  
 
"With budget season approaching, I hope that our water agencies get enough funding so that all 
communities in the country finally have access to clean water," Cua said. 
 
According to the Global Cholera and AWD Dashboard of the World Health Organization, the 
Philippines was the only country in the Western Pacific, and one of only 30 in the world, that 
recorded cholera and acute water disease outbreaks last year. 
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Joshua F. Gonzales 
ULAP Information and Communication Technology Officer 
Email: ulapnatsec@gmail.com 
Mobile: (+63)966 069 5076 
Office Tel. No.: (02) 8534-6787 
 
 
ULAP is the umbrella organization of all leagues of local government units and local government officials in country, serving as the focal 
representative and mouthpiece of the subnational government in all policy and program platforms to amplify our unified advocacy towards the 
strengthening of LGUs into able partners in nation-building. 
 
Learn more at www.ulap.net.ph. 
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